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FORWARDING SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Dear Rumple Family,  

I looked back at my May Slate and Stone cover article to discover that a month ago it was also raining. 
But, the promised May flowers have begun blooming and the beautiful color of the High Country is all 
around us now. 

As June arrives, so do many familiar faces into the doors at Rumple. It’s been such a wonderful gift to 
me, this second summer here, to recognize returning faces and to greet friends who we have not seen 
since last summer or fall.  It is a joy to welcome back seasonal, affiliate members and friends of Rum-
ple. We’ll celebrate this re-connection with a church lunch on Sunday, June 10, after 11:00 worship, in 
the Fellowship Hall. We’ll also receive more new members that morning so the lunch will be a great 
way to greet our newest friends in Christ. 

This is my second summer but I am still getting used to the new rhythm of the calendar at Rumple- 
and that summer means more and not less.  As we look ahead to summer I am excited that Rumple 
will once again be feeding the families of children from Blowing Rock school who receive free or re-
duced lunch during the school year. Every two weeks, 9 families will receive a food box from Rumple 
(who will once again partner with Blowing Rock CARES for this effort.)  Please read the announce-
ment on the Missions page of this Slate and Stone if you’d like to volunteer for this important ministry.  
Rumple will also be collecting medicine to send with a mission team from First Presbyterian Church in 
Boone who are headed to Chiapas, Mexico, we’ll have a school supply collection challenge again this 
summer for the Back2School Drive for Watauga County Schools, and on August 19th we’ll celebrate 
our 100th Grandfather Home Sunday  And, that’s only a portion of what we will be doing in mission 
together! 

Also this summer Rene Cuthill and I will again lead a small group Bible study, we will welcome at 
least three new church staff, and we have a really fantastic Vacation Bible School planned for late June.  
Our youth will take a mission trip to Greensboro and attend the Montreat Youth Conference.  And, 
each week we’ll gather for worship, all of our Sunday School classes will continue, new groups of Salt 
Shakers will begin, and our choir and music staff will continue to share their talents with us.   

No one will ever hear me say that things are quiet at Rumple in the summer!  All I have shared is just a 
portion of our life and mission together.  Thanks be to God for this active and vibrant family of faith! 

Every blessing.  Your Pastor, 

Kathy 

Rum pl e  Me m o r i a l  P r e s b yt e r i a n  C hur c h  

SLATE and STONE 
June 2018 

Called to Worship    Empowered to Serve      

A Mission Church                                          

Bringing Members In, Sending Disciples Out 

 

Photos of Rumple                    

by Jim Ruff 



 
Last month our Children’s Choir sang an arrangement of the hymn, “All Things Bright and 
Beautiful.” The text is by Cecil Frances Humphries Alexander (1818-1895). Mrs. Alexander 

was best known for her poems and hymns, nearly 400, written for children. Beginning with 
the chorus, ‘All things bright and beautiful, all creatures great and small, all things wise and 
wonderful the Lord God made them all’, Alexander sets up a hymn of praise that celebrates 
God’s creation culminating in our ability to not only recognize God’s creation but to share in 
its daily re-creation. Although most of the hymn boasts the fruits of God’s creation, there is 

also a wink at life’s hardship in the text; “the cold wind in the winter.” It is quickly contrast-
ed to “the pleasant summer sun.” This contrast of opposing viewpoints is also evident in 

stanzas that have long ago been edited out by hymn committees and/or editors. Let’s look at 
an example using “All Things Bright and Beautiful.” I hope it will give you an insight on how 
hymnody is an ever-changing artform that we utilize in worship each week. 

 
The following comments are taken from the book, “A Functional Art: Reflections of a 
Hymnwriter,” by Timothy Dudley Smith (Oxford University Press, 2017). Smith uses an 

omitted stanza from “All Things Bright and Beautiful,” to make a point of how text can be 
misinterpreted according to not only the context of time and place but also something as 

simple as punctuation. One of the original stanzas, now omitted, was interpreted as seeking 
to sanction invidious class distinctions.  
 

 The rich man in his castle, 
    the poor man at his gate, 

 God made them, high and lowly, 
    And ordered their estate.  
 

You can see how a red flag could vigorously spring to mind for the congregant as they sang! 
Timothy Dudley Smith sheds some light on this stanza highlighting two reasons to dispute 
misinterpretations for the third line of text. 

 
Initially, the text was written as a hymn to teach small children about the Creed. Mrs. Alex-

ander wrote ‘All Things Bright and Beautiful,’ to highlight the first line of the Creed, ‘Maker 
of heaven and earth’. The word ‘made’ appears in every sentence. Secondly, the third line of 

text can be interpreted and misinterpreted by observing the comma punctuation. Without 
the comma, ‘God made them high and lowly’, can be interpreted God assigning a lot in life, 
favoring some and not others. With the comma, ‘God made them, high and lowly’, emphasiz-

es whether we are rich or poor, all are equally God’s creation, borrowing from the Scripture: 
‘The rich and poor meet together; the Lord is the maker of them all’ (Proverbs 22:2).  
 

Even with some new insight on the problematic line of text, you can understand how it was, 
nevertheless, taken out of the more recent hymnals. The subject of castles, classes, and es-

tates speak of a bygone era. To the main point, however, we understand all-too-well our 
earthly inequities as compared to God’s love and grace. No matter our time or lot in life, God 
made, and continues to make all things bright and beautiful. Thanks be to God! 

 
Dave 

Under the leadership of our Youth Intern, Cassidy Nooner and the Youth Committee, our  Middle 

and High School youth are active participants in the life of Rumple Church. We welcome members 
and friends to any and all of our meetings, retreats and conferences.  

Contact Cassidy Nooner at cassidyn15@gmail.com to stay connected! 
 

PLEASE JOIN US IN CONGRATULATING MOLLY KIRKLAND WHO WAS CHOSEN FOR THE 
PRESBYTERY YOUTH COUNCIL! 

 
• June 3 5:00-6:30  Combined Youth (RH) 
• June 10 5:00-6:30  Combined Youth (RH) 
 

* Montreat Next Payments:               Please let Cassidy know ASAP if you want to go. 
• June 1— $100 

• July 22—$50 
 

 

Children’s Ministry 

 
There's a whole new plan for  
Vacation Bible School at Rumple in 2018.  

The dates are June 22-24-Friday night, all day Satur-
day, and Sunday morning.   Camp Out VBS: Getting 
S'more of Jesus is the theme. And, our VBS attendees 
will be getting outside to learn about Jesus and about 

God's good creation! VBS is for all children 4 years old 
through 5th grade. Help spread the word. You may sign 
up on rumplechurch.org  or pick up a registration form 

in the church office.  Can you help with VBS this sum-
mer? Volunteers are needed in all areas. Please contact 

Lou Moore, moorelf@gmail.com. 

 
 
 
 

Children’s Ministry 
 
 

 

The ASU Choral Scholar program has been a meaningful addition to 

our church in at least three ways: it serves as an outreach for college 

students that might otherwise not attend a church, it provides a perfor-

mance opportunity for students while earning some spending money, 

and it supports the adult choir program with professionally trained voic-

es. We are at the end of our choir year for our scholars and look forward 

to being able to offer the same opportunities in the fall. Please consider 

supporting this ministry with a financial contribution. Be sure to notate 

“ASU Choral Scholar,” in the memo line of your check.  

 Rumple Youth Hymn for June by Dave McCollum 



 

Save the date! Welcome Back Lunch on Sunday, June 10 after 
11:00 worship. Join Rumple friends for a catered lunch 
(Woodlands BBQ) and welcome back all our seasonal members 

and friends. The menu will be pork and chicken with baked beans 
and slaw. Suggested donation of $5.00 per person and children 
under 12 free.   

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
"Salt Shakers" is a group that  gathers monthly, June through Oc-

tober, to enjoy a meal and fellowship at a member's home. The 
"Lunch Bunch" group meets monthly at a local restaurant for 
lunch and fellowship.  A leader will be assigned to each dinner 

group and will host the first dinner in June. The leader will provide 
the main entrée and each person attending can bring a dish to 

share. It is a great way to enjoy good food, meet new friends, and 
see old friends for dinner and wonderful fellowship.  
The sign-up forms are in the pew pads in the sanctuary and on the 

display case in the office reception area. Please return your form to 
the Fellowship mailbox in the office workroom, place in the offering 
plate, or call Hazel in the church office at 295-7675. For more in-

formation, please contact Marion Thorn at 828-268-0616. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Save the date! Friday June 15, 5:00-7:00 in the Rumple House 

There is a reception planned to celebrate the marriage of Lance 
and Kathy.  The planning committee for this is Jane Rogers, Misty 

Mayfield, Kim Rogers, Sylvia Tarleton, Mary Lentz and Shirley Har-
ris.  There will be baskets for cards.  Lance and Kathy ask that in 
lieu of gifts, gifts be made to Blowing Rock CARES.   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Missionaries in Russia return to Rumple on July 1.  
Please save the date! 

The Rumple Missions Committee is excited 

to share that Ellen and Al Smith, PC(USA) 
mission co-workers serving in Russia, will 
return to Rumple on Sunday, July 1. They 

will teach the Discoverers Sunday School 
class- which is open to anyone- starting at 
9:45 that morning, in the Rumple House.  

They will also serve as liturgists in worship 
that morning and offer a minute for mission 

about their work and ministry.  
 
 
 

Around Rumple 

 

Congregational Care Workshop—June 3, following 11:00 worship in Fellowship Hall 

In the May Slate and Stone "AppFaithHealth" was mentioned a couple of times. This is a part-
nership between Appalachian Regional Healthcare System and local faith communities, 
launched in 2015 and led by the Rev. Melanie Childers--a long-time Chaplain and Director of 

Pastoral Care at Watauga Medical Center.  
 

     A three-page article by her about developing such a partnership appeared in the recent 

past in the national publication of Presbyterian Older Adult Ministries Network.   
 

    Similar guidance in Community Education is now being offered to us by Chaplain Virginia 

Peurifoy of the local branch of Medical Services of America in their "Faith Community Health 
Partnership."  Our Congregational Care Committee cares for you through all stages of life and 
has chosen the workshop topic of "A guide designed for our members to share information 

helpful to their loved ones beyond typical 'Advance Directives'." You will go home with a cus-
tomized booklet as a gift to your loved ones with detailed practical information. 
 

    Please reserve time on your calendar for your attendance just after Sunday 11:00 worship 
on June 3 in the Fellowship Hall. Light snacks will be provided. Questions, contact Barbara 
Julien elder and chair of Congregational Care. 
 

Rumple will host a Welcome Class on June 10  Would you like to become a member or an 
affiliate member of Rumple? Rumple receives members and affiliates (members who retain 

membership in their church away from Blowing Rock but "affiliate" themselves with Rumple 
as well) throughout the year. The next Welcome Class will be on Sunday morning June 10 at 
9:30, in the Pastor's study. Folks who wish to join will also have the opportunity to meet with 

the Session and be received as members that day. Please email Hazel, in the church office if 

you plan to attend June 10. 
 

 

Sunday morning Adult Education Opportunities at Rumple (9:45-10:45 a.m.) 
Women's Class  (Library) Bible and Life Bible Study Series 

Carter Lentz Men's Class (Rocking Chair Room of Rumple House)  Bible and Life Bible Study 
Series 

Discoverers Class (Session Room of Rumple House)   Anxious for Nothing by Max Lucado.   
Explorer’s Class (Adult Classroom Upstairs) Gospel of Hope by Walter Brueggemann  

 
Rumple Vision Team is nearing the end of the their interviews- but it's not too late to 
make your wishes heard!    The Vision(Dream) Team, appointed by the Session, is busy 

reaching out to members of Rumple to engage in conversation about your hopes and dreams 
for this family of faith.  Would you like to be a part of a conversation with a Vision Team 
member?  Please call Elder Jim Crowell, 295.9853. Vision Team members will be concluding 

their interviews in early June in order to make a full report at the June Session meeting. 
 
Rumple Member PHOTO  SHOOT  Coming Soon ! 

Your Congregational Care Committee has arranged for LifeTouch Photography to take member 
portraits for a new photo directory. This will take place in August, in our Fellowship Hall.  Use 

this photo session not only for your Rumple member photo, but also for any additional por-
traits you might want, such as:  grandchildren-with-you, favorite-pets-with-you, or even ex-

tended-family-with-you, etc.   Dates and more details to follow soon. 

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday 
9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

828-295-7675 
www.rumplechurch.org 

 

Sunday Services 
8:45 Worship begins 5/27 
9:45 a.m. Sunday School 
11:00 a.m. Worship 
 

CHURCH LEADERS & STAFF 
 

Clerk of Session: Mary Lentz 
 

Class of 2018 
Barbara Julien 
Danny Kirkland 
Mary Lentz 
Mike Rhyne 
 

Class of 2019 
Davis Hankins 
Misty Mayfield 
Kim Rogers 
Cullie Tarleton 
 

Class of 2020 
Jim Crowell 
Jerry Hutchens 
Jane Rogers 
Lynne Waugh 
 

CHURCH STAFF 
Kathy Beach, Pastor                            
pastor@rumplechurch.org     
David McCollum, Director of Music           
directorofmusic@rumplechurch.org  
Hazel Smithey, Secretary                          
office@rumplechurch.org                                     
Eric Luke, Accompanist                 
accompanist@rumplechurch.org                                         
Cassidy Nooner, Youth Intern     
cassidyn15@gmail.com                
Julie Anderson, Nursery Supervisor  
Mary Leah Reece, Nursery Assistant            
Heather Sigmon, Custodian                                    

 Around Rumple  

Office hours for Kathy 

are: Monday—
Wednesday                     

9-5                                                
Thursday morning,   

sermon writing,           

Thursday afternoon,  

visiting 

Stay connected with Rumple!   Like us on Facebook, visit our website www.rumplechurch.org, Follow the youth 
on Instagram, #rumpleyouth,  and add your email to our weekly e-newsletter. 

mailto:boonebarb215@gmail.com
mailto:boonebarb215@gmail.com
mailto:office@rumplechurch.org
http://www.rumplechurch.org


Session News 

The Session of Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church consists of our pastor as moderator 

and twelve ruling elders, elected by the congregation. They meet monthly on the fourth Mon-
day at 5:30. If you have items for the session, please see Kathy Beach, Session Moderator. 

 

We believe that Christ's work of reconciliation is made manifest in the church as the community 

of believers who have been reconciled with God and with one another; that this unity of the 

people of God must be manifested and be active in a variety of ways: in that we love one anoth-

er; that we experience, practice and pursue community with one another. 

We believe that God, in a world full of injustice and enmity, is in a special way the God of the 

destitute, the poor and the wronged; that God calls the church to follow him in this; for God 

brings justice to the oppressed and gives bread to the hungry. – from the PC(USA) Confession of Bel-

har, September 1986 

 

Summer 2018 Missions - child and youth services  
 

THANKS to the generosity of this congregation, Rumple collected over $1000 in the Pente-

cost Offering on May 20! This funding will help support child, youth, and young adult 

ministries of the PC(USA) Presbyterian Mission Agency and Rumple’s Food 4 Families 

program. 
 

Rumple will participate again this year in the Food 4 Families program to provide food 

during the summer months to families with children on free or reduced cost lunches in 

Blowing Rock. We need volunteers to shop for food, package food, and deliver food. If 

you are interested in helping with this food ministry, please email Tracy Markland, 

marklandtracy@gmail.com.  

If you are not available to volunteer for shopping, packing, or delivery, you can still 

help! We need non-food items to add to the delivery boxes.  June 3- toothpaste/

toothbrushes; June 10- dish detergent; June 17– soap/body wash; June 24-laundry 

detergent. We will have a bin in the church lobby labeled for these “extras.”  
 

We will begin the Back 2 School collection in July. This program provides school sup-

plies to students in Watauga County. More information to come in late June. 
 

June 3 - Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. 1st Sunday food collection  

The June items of need for Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. are canned great northern beans, 

canned black-eyed peas, fruit cocktail, peaches, pears (not in heavy syrup), applesauce, and 

toilet paper. Please bring your items on June 3 (or anytime throughout the month of June) 

and leave them in the shopping cart in the church lobby. 
 

Rumple Missions Committee grant program approved the following agencies for funding:  

Community Care Clinic $2000; The Creative Peacemaker Center $500; Family Support Net-

work $1000; Watauga County Habitat for Humanity $1500; Hospitality House $2000; Hunger 

& Health Coalition $1500; Oasis $1500; American Red Cross of the Blue Ridge $1000; WAMY 

Community Action $1500; Wine to Water $1500; Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. $1000 

 

THANK YOU to this generous congregation for providing the funding for the Missions grant 

program! 

Session Digest—May 29, 2018 

 
The meeting was called to order by prayer by Rev. Kathy Beach. 
 

Jane Rogers had the devotion using the hymn “Dear Father, Lord of Mankind”. 
 

Minutes from April 28 and May 6th plus minutes from the Congregational Meeting on May 6 

were approved. 
 
Committee Reports – 
 

Christian Education – Lynne Waugh discussed “Summer Scholar” program;  “Covenant for 
Persons Working with Children and Youth”; and Summer Bible School. 
 

Congregational Care – Barbara Julien discussed the possibility of a new pictorial directory 
for Rumple. 
 

Finance – Cullie Tarleton reported April was a “good” month for Rumple and to keep watch-

ing expenditures. 
 

Missions – Misty Mayfield discussed “Back to School Festival” becoming another one of 
Rumple’s missions, with the use of a classroom in the Education Building.   
 

Personnel – Mike Rhyne discussed hiring 2 new positions for the nursery and an Interim  

Director of Discipleship. 
 

Properties – Kim Rogers discussed roofs on the Rumple House and on the Sanctuary; plus 
tree in the back parking lot. 
 

Worship-Jane Rogers discussed a funeral policy and updates to the wedding policy. 
 

Youth- Danny Kirkland discussed Youth plans for the summer. 
 

Old Business –The Safety Committee has met and will continue during the next month. 
 

New Business – Called Session Meeting June 10th 10:30 to receive new members. 
 

Pastoral Report –Rev. Beach reported on her visits, meetings, and serving the many need of 
Rumple for the month of May. 
 

The meeting was closed with prayer by Rev. Beach. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Mary Lentz, Clerk 
 
 

Rumple on a Mission 



 

Around Rumple 

Presbyterian Women Circle News and Meetings                   

Moderator Linda Mauldin 295-3327 

Circle I will meet Monday June 4 at 6:00 in the Rumple House.   

Teresa Lentz  295-3276   

Circle II meets the second Monday of each month at 2pm in the 

home of Mary Lentz  295-7289 

Circle III meets the third Monday of each month May-October at 
10:00 in the Rumple House or a member’s home.                             

Jean Baskin 295-0901                                                         

Circle IV will meet Monday June 11 at 1:00 in the Rumple House. 
Members gather at 1:00 for fellowship and refreshments and the 

meeting starts at 1:30. Betty Womack 912-687-6483  

Circle V will meet at 9:30 Wednesday June 6 in the Rumple House. 
Members gather at 9:30 for fellowship and refreshments and the 

meetings starts at 10:00.                             Kathy Earley 263-0255 

June BIRTHDAYS 
 

2  Carol Genberg 

3  Kathy Earley 

5  Suzanna Gurkin                                   

6  Betty Harwood 

6  Jim Jones                      

7  Ann Rhyne                          

7  Debbie Clay                               

8  Jim Crowell                     

9  Liz Hodge                 

11 Jim Burgess                    

11 Joy Travis                

11 Cyndee Wright                  

16 John Akins     

16 Wes Waugh                                           

20 Opal Koone                            

20 Jill Hauser                     

22 Paul Rudisill               

24 Brenda Gregory 

26 Mary Goodwin 

29 Sarah Stanley 

29 Jean Baskin 

30 Martha Robinson 

 

Paul and Candice Horton join Rumple as affiliate members. Their 

home church is St. Luke Methodist Church in Sanford. They re-
tired to Blowing Rock in 2017 and have a home in Yonalosee. They 

are both UNC—Chapel Hill grads and Tarheel fans. In retirement 
they are enjoying their grandkids. Paul enjoys hiking and biking 
and is excited to get plugged into local missions with Rumple. Can-

dice enjoys tennis, yoga, and pilates.   
 
 
 

Kay and Jim Jones join Rumple as affiliate members. Their home 

church is Highland Presbyterian  in Fayetteville. Kay and Jim are 
both retired educators. Jim is also an interior designer. Kay is serv-
ing as one of Rumple’s wedding coordinators. Jim is an ordained 

deacon and elder in the PC(USA). They both enjoy hiking and Jim 
enjoys antiquing and reading; Kay enjoys helping with wedding and 

Bible studies. In Blowing Rock they have a  
home out Highway 221.    
 
 

Mary Jane Keathley joins Rumple by way of transfer from the St. An-

drews Presbyterian Church in Charleston, South Carolina where she 

served as Director of Music for many years.  Mary Jane moved to Blow-

ing Rock in December and started to worship at Rumple this winter.  

She is already singing with the Adult Choir and joined the handbell 

choir this spring as well.  

Elizabeth Wolfe joins as an affiliate member. Her home church is Myers 

Park Presbyterian in Charlotte. She has been involved with teaching 8th grade Sunday School, 
Youth Committee and Boy Scouts. Elizabeth and her husband, Gary, enjoy fishing, scuba div-
ing, entertaining friends, and family time, and have a new home in Hound Ears. 

Rumple celebrates with our member, Natasha Sudderth, who will be ordained by St. Augustine  

Presbytery in Florida on Sunday afternoon, June 24. Natasha is in the fi-
nal stages of accepting a call as an associate pastor at First Presbyterian 

Church of Ocala, where she will be ordained.  Natasha and her children, 
Noah and Belicia, are in the process of moving to Florida and we sent 

them with our blessing with a special prayer and blessing on Sunday, 
May 20. If you would like to read more about Natasha and her ministry, 
you can visit the website she set up as she was seeking a call for a pasto-

ral position: www.howbeautifultheway.info Password: spiritandlife 

If you’d like to send Natasha a card of congratulations, please send it to: 
First Presbyterian Church 511 S.E. Third Street, Ocala, FL 34471 
 

WOMEN’S CONNECTION  -- ‘Through the Valley’ 

 Attention:  WOMEN OF RUMPLE 
August 10-12, 2018 

UPDATE TO REGISTER 

     Time is arriving to sign up for the annual women’s retreat at 

Montreat, August 10-12.  This will be different from our usual 

Rumple Women’s Retreat because this is organized by the Mon-

treat Conference Center.  It is entitled WOMEN’S CONNECTION 

and you register on their website:  www.montreat.org/women  If 

you are staying at the Assembly Inn the cost is $340/person, dou-

ble occupancy, private bath and $440/person, single occupancy, 

private bath. Other places to stay are Winsborough, Glen Rock Inn 

or Glen Rock Apartment with different rates.  This includes food, 

housing, conference fee and the inspiring speaker, Kate Bowler’s 

new book, Everything Happens for a Reason and Other Lies I’ve 

Loved.  She will share her life story on Saturday evening at 7:00 

and sign her book for you Saturday morning.  As you register you 

will sign up for the Saturday morning and afternoon workshops 

that will be inspiring and focused on your interest.  The conference 

will close with a worship service on Sunday. 

Welcome to New Members 

Best Wishes to Natasha Sudderth 

http://www.howbeautifultheway.info
http://www.montreat.org/women


Concerns and Cares 

Rumple members  Elizabeth Sudderth, Leslie Novilla, Brenda Lentz, chemotherapy 
treatments; Darby Teander, serving as a Young Adult Volunteer; Bill and Pat Magrud-

er, Recie Craig, Erin Tobin and Drew Taylor, active duty in military; Natasha Sudderth 
as she prepares to begin as an associate pastor   
 

Family and friends of Rumple  Debbie Brenner’s mother, Betty Kern, with health is-
sues; Helen, sister of Bill Magruder; Jon Wright, son of Norm and Melinda Wright; Bet-

ty Pitts; Joyce Rodriguez, sister of Carolyn Nelson; Stanley Coffey, son of Betty Coffey, 
Phyllis Foster, friend of Wes Thompson, Ellen and Al Smith missionaries in Russia       
 

 

We grieve with the family and friends of Joanne Woollen, who died May 16 and whose 
memorial service was held at Rumple on May 27; Bill and Kitty Taylor in the death of 

his daughter, Kitty, May 16 
 

New address for Sally Gunn is 1721 W. Sandridge Court, Ocean Isle Beach, NC 28469 
 

If you go to the hospital and would like the church office to know, please remember 

to call or ask the hospital to call the church office. Your name and hospitalization is 

not shared with the congregation unless you give permission. 

Congregational Care If you or someone you know in the congregation would like a vis-

it, please share this information with Kathy, an Elder, or contact the Church Office. 
 

Missed Worship? There are audio CD’s available of each worship service and they can 
be found in the library if you would like to check one out. 
 

There is a Medical Supply Loaner Closet in the Rumple House with medical supplies 

to be used by anyone as needed.  
 

 

Does Rumple have your email? Would you like to receive the weekly email updates 
from Rumple and other special announcements? Send your email address to Hazel at 

office@rumplechurch.org and we’ll make sure you are added to our email list. 
 

Correction: Norma Suddreth has graciously made and donated note cards for use by 

the Congregational Care Committee. They are not for sale as reported in the May news-
letter.    
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Congregational Care Offering 
 

AppFaithHealth Day at the Wellness Center in Boone 
 

All adult members of partnering congregations are invited. 

Saturday, June 9, 2018     8-11 a.m. 
 

Enjoy the activities below completely free 

Free All-day Guest Pass, Tour of the facility, Door prizes, Free health screenings 
Health snacks and healthy pot luck tips from a registered dietitian, Bystander CPR 
training 

Sign your congregation up for AppFaithHealth friendly health competition. 
 

Pre-registration is encouraged. Register online at apprhs.org/AFHday 

Or call Candy Jones at (828) 268-8968. 


